








  LETTER OF INTENT
City of Miami Beach, 1700 Convention Center Drive, Miami Beach, FL 33139, www.miamibeachfl.gov 

OFFICE OF CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROJECTS 
Tel. 305.673.7071 Fax: 305.673.7073 
Email:  fernandasotelo@miamibeachfl.gov 

TO: City of Miami Beach Planning Department:  Design Review Board 

FROM: Fernanda Sotelo, Capital Projects Coordinator 

DATE:  January 29, 2016

SUBJECT:   Muss Park Pavilion  

The Office of Capital Improvement Projects is submitting an application to the Design Review 
Board, seeking the approval to demolish the existing pavilion, and construct a new pavilion at 
Muss Park, 4400 Chase Avenue. 

The City of Miami Beach currently offers a variety of programs at Muss Park that includes after 
school care, and summer recreational programs for school-aged children from K-3rd.  The Park 
currently consists of a pavilion with bathrooms, a tot lot, parking and an open green space area.  
It does not offer an indoor facility for program participants; hence during periods of inclement 
weather, alternative accommodation must be provided.   

At the Finance and Citywide Project Committee meeting held on August 29, 2014, the 
Committee approved a scope of work for Muss Park.  This scope includes the demolition of the 
existing pavilion, and the construction of a 4000 sf pavilion that can accommodate 120 children.  
The proposed pavilion, which will be constructed at a finish floor elevation of Base Flood 
Elevation +3’ NAVD, includes two (2) ADA accessible restrooms, office, reception area, storage, 
and mechanical room.  Additionally, the new pavilion will include a permanent air conditioning 
system and have panels / doors that provide full enclosure of the pavilion when needed.  The 
adjacent landscape will be restored and the existing trees will be preserved with the exclusion of 
a few palms that will be relocated.  The new Muss Park Pavilion will provide a dynamic and 
secure environment for residents and visitors.   

Based on the above information, the City respectfully requests your favorable review and 
approval of this application.  If you have any questions or comments with regard to the 
application, please call me at (305) 673-7071, ext. 6877. 

Sincerely, 

Fernanda Sotelo, Capital Projects Coordinator 

Cc: David Martinez, Director 
Humberto Cabanas, Division Director 
Mark Tomczyk, Senior Capital Projects Coordinator 
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